
Even if the pandemic is no more than a bad memory, it has undoubtedly changed our relationship 
with others, creating a kind of disconnect, an unspeakable distance - a natural withdrawal. 
 
This is far from inevitable. 
 
At the beginning of the year, during the traditional galette des rois organised by the Union, we were 
delighted to note that the staff of the OIT were thirsting for links, for a return to others, for exchange 
and sharing. 
 
As the year progressed, this was confirmed on 8 March and Union Day. 
 
Building on these successes, the Syndicat's communications team has been working on an equally 
unifying idea that could become a new flagship event for the Syndicat and its members. 
 
When the members of the communications team heard that the renovation of the cinema had been 
completed, they had an obvious idea: they had to create an event around the new cinema! 
 
And so the idea of a mini-festival was born! 
 
So mark your calendars: 
 
The Staff Union is proud and happy to invite you to its first "Mini-festival" of committed films, to be 

held on Thursday 16 November 2023! 


